April 29, 2013

To: UAF faculty and staff members
From: Chancellor Brian Rogers
Re: FY14 budget status

The Alaska Legislature recently passed the state operating and capital budgets for FY14. While our state
funding is as good as can be expected given the overarching state budget picture, it will mean some
changes in the way we operate next year.

UAF is a large, complex organization and our budget is as well. The root of our budget challenge,
however, is fairly simple. Generally, less than 40 perceoupoyearly revenue comes from the state,

while the rest comes primarily from research funding, tuition and auxiliary service fees. Each year, our
f

budget issues for FY14, the fiscal year beginning July 1.

In past years, UAF has asked departments throughout the university tacnagehe-board budget

reductions to cover such shortfalls. This year, we are taking a different approach in an effort to limit the
impact on every budget in the university. Instead of imposing a univeiisiey4 to 5 percent

departmental pullback, we are looking to specific budget management actions to address the budget gap.
Actions under consideration include a mix of:

--Reducing offcampus lease obligations

--Saving money thru energy management

--Delaying hiring actions to maximize vacancy savings
--ldentifying specific reductions to programs and services



